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CORRECTION 
 

Final Notice of Sale, Lease Sale 190, Central Gulf of Mexico 
March 17, 2004 

 
In the “Information To Lessees” document contained in the Final Notice of Sale 190 Package, the Gulf Landing 

LLC LNG Deepwater Port License application for West Cameron Area, Block 213 was inadvertently omitted from 
paragraph (o).  Paragraph (o) is replaced in its entirety with the following: 

 
“(o)  Deepwater Port Applications for Offshore Liquefied Natural Gas Facilities.  To date, the U.S. Coast Guard and the 

Maritime Administration have received three applications for the licensing of deepwater ports involving proposed liquefied natural 
gas (LNG) facilities.  These proposed facilities would receive LNG ships, re-gasify the LNG offshore, and transport the natural gas to 
onshore markets through new pipelines that interconnect with existing pipeline systems.  Two of these LNG projects have been 
approved by the Maritime Administration – Port Pelican, on Vermilion Area, Blocks 139 and 140 (currently unleased, but unavailable 
in Sale 190), and Energy Bridge on West Cameron Area, South Addition, Block 603 (currently leased by El Paso Production 
Company).  The application for the third project, Gulf Landing on West Cameron, Block 213 (currently unleased), was deemed 
complete, and notice of its acceptance was published in the Federal Register at 69 FR 3165, on January 22, 2004. 

 
Additional information regarding the proposed offshore LNG receiving and re-gasification facilities can be obtained at the 

following address: 
 

Department of Homeland Security 
U.S. Coast Guard (G-MSO-2) 
2100 Second Street, SW 
Washington, DC 20593-0001 

 
The following U.S. Coast Guard Dockets include the deepwater port applications and their accompanying environmental 

reports: 
 

Port Pelican L.L.C. Deepwater Port License Application.  Docket Number:  USCG-2002-14134. 
 
El Paso Energy Bridge Gulf of Mexico L.L.C. Deepwater Port License Application.  Docket Number:  USCG-2003-14294. 
 
Gulf Landing LLC Liquefied Natural Gas Deepwater Port License Application.  Docket Number:  USCG-2004-16860.” 

 
Please note:  This correction does not affect, revise, or modify the Final Notice of Sale (FNOS) 190 published at 69 FR 
7010 through 7013 on February 12, 2004. 
 
MMS regrets any inconvenience this error may have caused. 
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